
 

 

                                                                           1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 

 
 
June 13, 2018 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Docket 18-035-08 – Application of Rocky Mountain Power for Approval of the 

Renewable Energy Contract between PacifiCorp and the University of Utah and 
the Related Agreement with Amor IX, LLC  
Compliance Filing – Notification of System Impact Study 

  
The Public Serivce Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued an Order on May 22, 2018 in 
the above referenced proceeding (“Order”). The Order approved the renewable energy contract 
between PacifiCorp and the University of Utah, pursuant to Schedule 32 and a renewable 
resource purchase contract between PacifiCorp (“Company”) and Amor, the developer of a 
geothermal generation facility with an expected nameplate capacity of about 20 megawatts 
located in Churchill County, Nevada. As part of the Order, the Commission adopted a 
recommendation made by the Office of Consumer Services that the Company notify the 
Commission when it receives a determination as to whether network upgrades are required and, 
if such upgrades are necessary, state if the renewable resource purchase contract is to be 
terminated or identify any arrangments made between the Company and Amor.   
 
 In compliance with the Order, the Company notifies the Commission that on June 8, 
2018, the final System Impact Study (“SIS”) was completed for the facility in this docket. The 
SIS evaluated the request for Network Resource status for Amor IX and if any additional Direct 
Assignment Facilities or Network Upgrades are required to provide the requested service. The 
SIS concluded that no additional transmission upgrades were identified to deliver the requested 
firm transmission service. 
 
Questions may be directed to Jana Saba at (801) 220-2823. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
cc: 18-035-08 service list 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 18-035-08 
 

I hereby certify that on June 13, 2018, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Cheryl Murray cmurray@utah.gov 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

Division of Public Utilities 

Erika Tedder etedder@utah.gov 

Assistant Attorney General 

Patricia Schmid pschmid@agutah.gov 

Justin Jetter jjetter@agutah.gov 

Robert Moore rmoore@agutah.gov 

Steven Snarr stevensnarr@agutah.gov 

Amor IX, LLC  

Brian W. Burnett. Esq. bburnett@kmclaw.com  

Nicholas Goodman nick.goodman@cyrqenergy.com 

John Perry john.perry@cyrqenergy.com  

Scott Rhees scott.rhees@cyrqenergy.com  

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response 
Center 

datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com;  
utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

 
 
_____________________________ 
Katie Savarin 
Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 
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